MINUTES
February 19, 2024
The Board of Supervisors met for their scheduled meeting at the Township Building.

Members present: Roxanne Wilkinson, Mark Starkweather, Kyle Wheatley, and Patricia Reese; Secretary.


VISITORS: Ben Sayers, Linda Reese, Hilma Cooper, Sheila Yungwirth,



 and Kevin Connelly.


MINUTES:  After review Mark made a motion to accept the minutes as read. Kyle seconded the motion.  All in favor.  Carried.


VISITOR’S COMMENTS: Sheila asked if a letter was sent to the Beuters regarding the clean-up. She suggested we get a new Zoning Solicitor. The Solicitor will be contacted again regarding a letter. 

Linda had questions and concerns regarding the Short-Term Rentals in the Twp. She suggested we put a notice in the paper and start enforcing the Ordinance that is in place. 


Hilma asked again if we could get a light on the Twp sign at the entrance to the building. She also asked about the blue signs in place on the twp roadways.  


Kevin had information regarding the Parons Subdivision. 

SUBDIVISIONS: Fawn Wolf – After review Kyle made a motion to approve the Subdivision. Roxie seconded the motion. All in favor. Carried. Mark abstained from voting due to a conflict of interest. 

Kristopher and Nicloe Parsons-After review and lots of discussion regarding the sewer and well on the proposed lot C, the Supervisors tabled the Subdivision. Parsons are proposing to pump the sewer from Lot C to Lot B. And also make use of the well on Lot B. More information will be needed to approve the Subdivision. Trish was asked to contact DEP and the Parsons to gather more information. 

OLD BUSINESS: Spring Clean-up is scheduled for April 12 and 13

Bids will open March 18th.

NEW BUSINESS/CORRESPONDENCE: Planning Minutes were read and filed. 

Seneca Resources sent notice of a proposed well site in Middlebury Twp. Information reviewed and filed. 

CTMA sent a letter regarding the 1874 Round Top Road property that is used for a Short-Term Rental Property currently. The owner has applied to The Zoning Hearing Board for a variance/special exception to allow up to 26 guests at the property. The meeting is scheduled for March 20, 6pm.  CTMA has been in contact with the owners regarding the grinder pump and they have agreed to upgrade the existing simplex on-lot grinder pump station to a duplex system to properly handle the maximum occupancy if approved by the Zoning Hearing Board. After review of the letter the Supervisors tabled it till after the Zoning Hearing Board meeting.  

A Liability Release form was reviewed for a property located on Steam Mill Road. Once reviewed Kyle made a motion to approve the Liability Release form that notes the Twp acknowledges and does not guarantee that the well isolation distance from the proposed drain field and the well, which serve the dwelling or a proposed dwelling, is only 80ft. This is less than the minimum PA regulation distance of 100ft. Mark seconded the motion. All in favor. Carried. 

GENERAL - After review Kyle made a motion to accept all the General Bills as read.  Mark seconded the motion.  All in favor.  Carried.


ADJOURN:  Mark made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Kyle seconded the motion.  All in favor.  Carried.
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